BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING –April 23, 2019
Members Present: Dave Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Pete Scolforo & Don Zukowski
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Keira Ritter
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:34 PM.
Abatements
There was an abatement submitted from St Mary’s School regarding a leak from an outside faucet.  They were requesting an abatement on the sewer side of the bill since the water went into the ground and not the town sewer.  After reviewing the submitted documentation the Board voted to grant the sewer abatement and adjust the large quarter to the average usage without practice or precedence.  Dave Forrest made the motion and Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor.

There was an abatement submitted for 130 Church.  After reviewing the documentation submitted the Board voted to deny the abatement as submitted and possibly refer the customer to file an insurance claim.  Roger Schuerer made the motion and Dave Forrest seconded.  All in favor.
Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Water Department continues to work on meter/radio replacements.  There were approximately 350 estimated bills sent out this quarter, with approximately 215 being new ones this quarter. All had notes attached to contact the office to set up appointments for new radios to be installed.  We have approximately 400 replacement radios in stock.  Also, the new Water Quality reports were sent out in the April billing.
Waste Water Dept

None

Highway/Cemetery Dept
Curb cut application for 1 East Street was presented by Keira Ritter on the owner’s behalf.  They are requesting to add another drive to the property.  Al Zerbato stated that after looking at the property that the line of sight was good.  The Board voted to accept the proposal as requested.  Roger Schuerer made the motion and Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.

Al Zerbato gave a paving update to the Board.  West Park Street is currently being worked on and a top coat will be added tomorrow.  When the paving was being done, access to the sidewalk was looked into and an additional $10,000 was needed for this work.
The Board requested an update on whether Main Street would be slated for paving soon.  Al Zerbato stated that Chris Ketchen hopes for the new waterline for Main Street to be in FY21 and that paving would coincide. Al Zerbato stated that the Highway Department had used seven tons of blacktop patching Main Street in recent days.  He inquired whether crack sealing over it to make it hold better would help.  Dave Forrest felt that it wouldn’t.  Dave Forrest also inquired on how it would be financed and felt that the water enterprise funds should be saved for this project.

The Board inquired about when the water and wastewater plants would be paid off.  Al Zerbato stated that the Water plant in 11 years and the Wastewater plant in 8.

When asked about current paving update, Al Zerbato stated that there was no additional money available right now until after town meeting.  The Board was ok with the current proposed paving of 1.28 of Summer Street from FY19 bids to proceed.  Dave Forrest inquired about Maple Street being leveled and paved.  Al Zerbato stated that is would cost approximately $180,000 from Greylock towards East Street.

The Board inquired about current staffing.  Al Zerbato stated that the department currently only has one person at the cemetery and that interview for the vacant Highway position to replace Dickie Neales started today. There are 4 applicants being interviewed.  Al Zerbato also let the Board know that there is a possibility to hire two summer positions to help with the Cemetery and Highway Departments.  Dave Forrest inquired about having a private company come in to do a clean sweep in the cemetery for the season.  Al Zerbato stated that there was not enough in the budget for the $7500 estimate.  Roger Schuerer suggested to lower the amount of work and see if that would fit in the budget.
Al Zerbato gave an update on the bid for emergency work.  There was only one bid submitted from LB Corporation.  Motion to accept was made by Pete Scolforo and seconded by Roger Schuerer.  All in favor. 
 Other
Dave Forrest inquired about capacity fees on the Canna Provisions property.  Follow up with need to be done.
There was a discussion regarding reducing the number of Board Member positions from where it currently is at seven to help make a quorum more possible with currently only five active members.  Dave Forrest inquired whether the Selectman could approve this change or if it had to go to the State for approval.  Further investigation will be necessary.

Al Zerbato provided the Board with a drainage update on 50 Columbia Street.  Exploratory work was done.  The line was traced and dug down to expose the drainage pipe.  More exploratory work is needed to determine the cause of the issue.
Executive Session

None.

Minutes

March 12, 2019 minutes approved.  Dave Forrest made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor.
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday May 14, 2019 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 6:05 PM   Dave Forrest made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee

